SUBMITTE]] UN'DER 49‘ PART

Asgigned Recall No. §4V-074 by the
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

Part 573 Report Date: Febroary 16, 2004 Date Faxod/E-Mailed: Febroary 20, 2004
MANUFACTURER: Mazda North American Operations

MANUFACTURER CONTACT:  Mr. David G. Robertson, Manager,
Environmental & Safety Engincering

FAX: 313-594-7473

SUBIECT: 29,300 MY 2004 RX-B passenger vehicles for improperly wiring front passenger seat
air bags 85 & resuit of an NCAP test, The alr bag will not provide adequate pratection when the
vehiele is involved in a frontal crash.

Thiz is an acknowledgment for this recsll. A formal acknowledgment letter will be writien only if
we have additional comments or concerns,

We have reviewed your draft owner notification letter and it meets the requirements of Part 377,

As stated in Part 573.7, submission of the first of six consecutive quarterly staius reports is required
within one month after the close of the calendar quarter in which notiflcation to purchasers occurs.
As stated in your report, owner notification is expected to begin during February 2004. Therefore, the
first quarterly report will be due by April 30, 2004,

If you have any questions, please call:

George Person, Chief on (202) 366-5210
ot Fax at {202) 366-7882
or e-mail at patricia.wallace(@nhtga.dot.gov
Recall Management Division

%‘# Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or



